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This 2-day event held in Dubbo was a culmination of 6
months of Year 9 students preparing 6 Merino Wethers,
which included health husbandry, feeding and general day
to day activities.  The sheep were judged on their
confirmation, wool and carcase over both days.   This was
the first time WHS had been represented at this event.  We
did not win any awards, but received positive feedback
throughout the judging of each class and we have a lot to
work towards next year the 2024 Year 9 students.  
 Students were involved in workshops which encompassed
the wool and meat industry and included working dog
demonstrations, wool classing and technology.

The students represented the school in an outstanding
manner and should be commended on their efforts. 

Issue 13
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK 

CENTENARY DRIVE WOOLGOOLGA NSW 2456 . 6654 1500 . woolgoolga-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au . www.woolgoolga-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Lu Nickell
Relieving Principal 

On Tuesday we had a large number of staff, students and former students
 attend the service to say farewell to past student, Trey Johnson Piggott. 
It was a lovely service but also very sad. Many of us have fond memories 
of Trey. This tragic incident has had a significant impact on our community. 
I emailed our families last week with information about supports that are 
available and I encourage students to seek the support of our wellbeing 
team Kate March and Daniel Sweed as well as our counsellors, Paul Young 
and Judy Wall if needed.

On Monday, Year 10 and 11 attended a special assembly where all 17 
prefect candidates delivered speeches to let everyone know why they 
would make a good school leader. Year 10 and 11 plus staff have cast 
their votes and this will be used to inform who the 12 prefects will be and also who will be interviewed
for a captain position. I commend all candidates for their maturity and excellent delivery of meaningful
speeches. The audience were very attentive which certainly made this high pressure situation easier for
the candidates.

This week is book week and today we have an abundance of literary characters at school. It is so much
fun seeing everyone get involved. In the spirit of promoting reading, our library staff, Mrs Burgess and
Ms Young have been adding themed book displays. The latest addition being Mad Hatter hats created
by Ms Goodwin and her Year 7 Technology class.

Today is also Wear it Purple Day. This day is officially recognised by the NSW Department of Education
to show support for LGBTQIA+ young people and foster supportive, safe and inclusive environments.
We have a large contingency of students wearing purple today and some have been clever enough to
wear a purple book week costume.

Most HSC Major Projects have now been submitted. This year we have Industrial Technology Timber
and Multimedia as well as Textiles. Visual Arts projects are due soon and later in the term we will have
the Music practical exam. The standard of these works is always outstanding and for the subjects where
the project is a physical work, that’s an item to always treasure. Thank you to the teachers who work
tirelessly with students in and outside school hours to help them achieve their best.

A reminder for families to please let us know if your child is diagnosed with a new condition or there are
changes to an existing condition. It is important for us to be informed so we can best care for your child
at school. Please also let us know if any carer details, living arrangements, email addresses or phone
numbers change so you can keep informed with what’s happening at school and we can contact you if
we need to.

Please note that our uniform shop is having a sale from the 1st September to the end of term. There is
more information in the notices at the end of this newsletter.






COMING EVENTS 

Friday 22nd
September

Mon 4
September

Parent Teacher Night 

Last Day of Term 3
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Green and Gold Day in support of the Matildas

Our school SRC and
students raised $423 on

'Jeans for Genes Day' 
 Friday 18th August,

raising much needed
funds for genetic
research for the

Children's Medical
Research Institute,

which will help make a
difference to the lives of
the 1 in 20 children who

face a birth defect or
genetic disease like

cancer, cystic fibrosis,
and life-threatening
metabolic disorders.

REMINDER PARENTS AND CARERS 
Please do NOT drive into the staff carpark in the mornings before school
and in the afternoons after school to pick up or drop off your child. 
It is extremely busy at this time and we would appreciate it if you could
drop your child off in the designated drop-off and pick-up areas.
Students should also enter the school via the pathways for safety
reasons. 
Thank you for your co-operation.




Wednesday
30th August

Inter-school Chess
Tournament
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AROUND THE SCHOOL 
Year 10 Food
Technology

students
making

profiteroles

Past WHS student Riley Saban hosted this
remarkable event.  Congratulations Riley, we
are so proud of you.

FORENSIC SCIENCE WORKSHOP
On Tuesday 15th of August, Year 10 students participated in a forensic science workshop as part of Science
Week. It was an excellent activity where students worked in groups to solve a murder mystery. Students
used their independent problem-solving skills to analyse the available information. There were
fingerprinting, ballistics, tyre prints, blood analysis, fabric matching and DNA profiling skills required in
order to solve the crime. Thank you to all staff and students involved to make it a successful experience. 

Congratulations to the 100% Attendance Draw winners who received
prizes/canteen vouchers at assembly on Monday last week. 

Robin Worthing, Riley Nugent, Lucas Messner, Seth Tomlinson, Milli McInerney,
Nikita Braine, Alby Murgatroyd, Charlie Wisdom and Macee Harris.
Students are awarded randomly with prizes at school assembly if they have
achieved 100% attendance during the school term.



We are thrilled to share with you the exciting adventure our Year 9 students embarked on during their recent
mathematics excursion to the vibrant city of Sydney. Packed with intriguing destinations and enriching experiences, this
trip was a fantastic opportunity for our young mathematicians to witness how mathematics is applied in various real-
world settings.

Newcastle University: A Glimpse into the Future with Soccer-Playing Robots
Our journey began at Newcastle University, where our students were introduced to the captivating world of robotics. In
a dazzling display of technology and mathematics, they had the unique privilege of watching soccer-playing robots in
action. These cutting-edge machines demonstrated not only the prowess of artificial intelligence but also how
mathematical concepts play a crucial role in programming and controlling these robots. It was an eye-opening
experience that showcased the intersection of math and modern technology.

Westpac: Unveiling the Secrets of Fraud Detection
Next, on our adventure, we visited Westpac, one of Australia's leading banks. Here, our students delved into the world of
finance and fraud detection. They learned how mathematical algorithms and statistical analysis detect and prevent
fraudulent transactions. The students gained a deeper understanding of how math is not confined to classroom
equations but is a critical tool in protecting financial systems and our society from cyber threats.

Navy Base at Watson Bay: Navigating with Frigates
Our excursion took an adventurous turn as we visited the Navy Base at Watson Bay. Here, our students had the
incredible opportunity to learn about the mathematics behind naval operations. They discovered how trigonometry and
geometry play a vital role in navigation and manoeuvring frigates. It was a day filled with excitement as students
witnessed firsthand how mathematical precision is essential in ensuring the safety and effectiveness of our naval
forces.

Macquarie University: Gazing at the Stars
Another destination was Macquarie University, where the students' curiosity reached new heights – literally! Under the
clear Sydney skies, they engaged in stargazing and astronomy. They explored how mathematics is instrumental in
understanding the vast cosmos. With the guidance of university experts, our students observed celestial bodies through
telescopes and learned about the mathematical principles that enable us to unravel the mysteries of the universe.

As our Year 9 students returned from their Sydney excursion, they brought back not only cherished memories but also a
newfound appreciation for the real-world applications of mathematics. The trip showcased how mathematics is not
limited to textbooks and classrooms but is a dynamic and integral part of our everyday lives.

We hope this adventure has ignited a passion for mathematics in our students and inspired them to explore the infinite
possibilities that mathematics offers in shaping the future.

A big thank you to the teachers and staff who organised this incredible journey, as well as to our Year 9 students for
their curiosity and enthusiasm. We look forward to more exciting educational adventures in the future!
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YEAR 9 MATHS EXCURSION



Written by Ethan Malone, Year 10 Commerce 

On the 11th of August, Woolgoolga High Commerce and Legal Studies students, along with Mr West and Mrs
March, embarked on a journey to the Coffs Harbour Courthouse and Police Station. Students have been learning
in class about the Australian legal system and the roles played by the courts, so this excursion was a great
opportunity to see the law in action.

Arriving at the Courthouse, students were separated into two groups. Each group went into a local courtroom and
witnessed a number of trials. Students had the opportunity to see those in custody from the previous day being
charged with minor crimes. There were also people who had already pled guilty, coming in to receive their
sentence. It was interesting to see how the lawyers and the magistrate work in person.
 
In the police station, students were taken to a room where they met a Youth Officer and Aboriginal Community
Liaison Officer. After the meeting, the lovely youth officer took us down to the forensic lab. There we met an
officer who took us through the rooms where everything is processed. We were lucky to be allowed to enter one
room, where he turned the lights off to show us how the black light works in order to detect clues at a crime
scene. The black light can even spot stains that have been “cleaned”. 
 
Students then went outside to the carpark to meet some officers from highway patrol, and we were lucky enough
to sit inside some of their cars to see how everything works. Unfortunately, once the tour of the station was over,
so was our trip. Overall the excursion was a fun and educational experience, which I would recommend to
students if they get a chance.
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COMMERCE AND LEGAL STUDIES
COURTHOUSE EXCURSION
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Students can now buy basic stationery supplies at the front office.
They can pay in person (cash or card) or parents can pay online using School
Bytes.
The prices for items are as follows:

Pens, pencils, erasers
and rulers - 20c each Sharpeners - 50c each
96 page A4 ruled
exercise book - 90c each Maths grid book - $1.10 Pencil case - $1.80
Casio Calculator - $45.00

Follow us on our social media pages

The Run Beyond Project at Woolgoolga

We're happy to share exciting news about a group of our students who are
embarking on a journey with the Run Beyond Project.  This determined team is
gearing up to conquer the Gold Coast 12km run whilst also giving back by
volunteering at the upcoming Coffs Harbour Running Festival.

Values That Inspire:  Community,  Resilience,  Goal Setting,  and Commitment

The heart of the Run Beyond Project l ies in the values of community,  resil ience,
goal setting,  and commitment.  As they train together,  our students are not only
becoming a supportive team but also embracing the importance of unity and
shared achievements.

Through challenges in their training,  our students are learning to develop
resilience – a vital l ife skil l  that will  serve them well  beyond the race.  They're
realising that with perseverance and determination,  they can overcome any
obstacle.

Setting meaningful goals and breaking them into achievable steps is a key lesson.
This practice extends far beyond running,  helping our students approach their
academic and personal aspirations with the same strategic mindset.

The dedication our students are putting into their training demonstrates true
commitment.  This commitment,  both to their goals and to each other,  is  a quality
that will  shape their future successes.

Stay tuned for more updates as we continue to cheer for our students.

WEDNESDAY SPORTS



Notes for students to leave during sport time need to be at the office by
10:30am.



Notes received after this time will not be approved for students to leave

during sport time. 



YEAR 11 PREFECT SPEECHES
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Congratulations to all 17 of our Year 11
2024 School Prefect nominees on your
Prefect speeches at assembly this
week.

Students in Years 11 and 10 and school
staff listened to the students speeches
and have been voting for our incoming
Prefects for 2024.

Our student nominees for 2024 School
Prefects include:
Fikrte Aulfina Deressa, Sarthak
Chaudhry, Jayde Gulliford, Tanika
Harrison, Kaleb Hart, Simran Kaur,
Isaac Lee, Riley March, Cypress
Marshall, Tom Murgatroyd, Jye
Pursch, Brody Robinson, Celine Shih,
Ebony Singh, Tnisha Singh, Benjamin
Warden and Leevon Young.




LIBRARY NEWS
The sixty or so students that are part of the peer reading program have had a great time celebrating
Book Week. We have been holding a different book themed competition each morning and the stakes
are very high. This is a wonderful group of students and we are proud of what they are achieving at
WHS.
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Overwintering Art Project by Past Woolgoolga High Students Exhibition

Student artworks from Toormina and Woolgoolga High schools from the 2019 Overwintering Project in
conjunction with the Coffs Harbour Art Gallery are in the YAM collection and are being exhibited as part of
the opening collection exhibition, Harbour, Headlands, Hinterland at Yarrila Arts and Museum. 
 
Harbour, Headlands, Hinterland 
Saturday 16 September – Sunday 24 September, 2023 
Places are more than the backdrop to our lives; our feelings for place run deep. Sometimes we forget to
really see and experience the places we move through in our everyday life. Harbour, Headlands,
Hinterland explores coastal and country life through Yarrila Arts and Museum’s diverse collection of
contemporary art, which has grown significantly since the original gallery opened 21 years ago. Let our
artists show you how a sense of belonging comes from a grounding in place. 

The official opening of Yarrila Place will take place on Saturday 16th September between 10am and 2pm,
all welcome to attend.




BOOK WEEK 
A Taste of a Tale

Students in all years have been enjoying our Book Reading Sessions in different book genres this week as part of 2023
Children's Book Week.
Book Reading Sessions were held during break times on Monday and Tuesday with teachers reading books and discussing
the book genres of Crime, Fantasy, Horror and Teen Romance to interested students.




Full results from the school Book Week Competitions will be announced in the next
newsletter.

7TEC7, Rebecca Young from our Library and Mrs Burgess have been very busy in week 5 and
6 making hats for Book Week 2023. We based the design and mini project around Lewis
Carroll's classic fairytale - Alice in Wonderland. Students had to design a 'Mad Hatter'
themed top hat using cardboard, felt, feathers, playing cards, velvet and other decorative
items. Students really took a personal initiative and explored their creativity in this project as
individuals and as a team.  The hats are on display in Library, please feel welcome to check
them out during Parent Teacher night in Week 8.

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoffs.recollect.net.au%2Fnodes%2Fview%2F16844%3Fkeywords%3Dsteamroller%2520prints%26type%3Dall%26highlights%3DeyIwIjoic3RlYW1yb2xsZXIiLCIxIjoicHJpbnQiLCIzIjoicHJpbnRzPFwvc3Ryb25nPiIsIjQiOiJwcmludHMiLCI4IjoicHJpbnRlZCJ9%26lsk%3Dc3b87c16ccbf161447bd65cd712183d9&data=05%7C01%7Cwoolgoolga-h.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cd2cdd9fc1fa74741b30d08dba373ab55%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638283489408814039%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=m4UrttFoo1C6LzvPvIgqYSpkVLEjoTCmp5yRhvY7TmE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.yarrilaartsandmuseum.com.au%2Fevents%2Fharbour-headlands-hinterland&data=05%7C01%7Cwoolgoolga-h.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cd2cdd9fc1fa74741b30d08dba373ab55%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638283489408814039%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pRd5R1kekeB5Hy8QuZpE1%2BYPgoonurhKxT%2FhVnKNKXk%3D&reserved=0
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CHS GYMNASTIC CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Congratulations to our gymnasts who competed at the CHS Gymnastics Championship
at Hunter Sports Centre in week 4. The students represented Woolgoolga High with
great pride and sportsmanship and should be commended on their achievements.

Results below:



Athletics Wed 6 - Fri

8 Sept 

NSW CHS State

Athletics 

Sydney Olympic Park 
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2023 SPORT CARNIVAL DATES 

On the 27th of July the Under 15’s Girls Netball Team
hosted the Mid North Coast Gala Day. The Woopi girls
were highly competitive, posting a convincing win over
South Grafton in the first round and losing narrowly to
Grafton in the second round (Grafton won the day in the
end). The Woopi girls passing game, teamwork, brilliant
defence and creative attack was a pleasure to watch. 
All students exhibited great sportsmanship and brilliant
athletic ability. Well done girls, it was an absolute
pleasure to coach you and spend time together on the
day.  It is truly wonderful to see how the growth and
development of the Woolgoolga Netball Association and
representative participation has created a new
generation of exceptional netball players in our town. A
huge thank you to the Woolgoolga Netball Club for
hosting the event, providing wonderful facilities, as well
as running the canteen and timer on the day. 




UNDER 15'S NETBALL 

SPORTS SELECTIONS
During Weeks 6 and 7, students will select their Sports for Term 4. Students will need to check their
email as they will have a link to complete their 3 preferences. Please choose carefully as there will be
no changes. Consent forms will be emailed to parents in Week 8.

Congratulations to Year 12 student Baxter March who has
represented Woolgoolga High School and the North Coast region
at the NSW All School State Cross Country Championships for
the final time earlier in the term.
Baxter started his CHS cross country journey in 2018 as a 13-
year-old, running the 3km event and finished as an 
18-year-old running the 8km event. He qualified for state in each
of his six years at high school and has been a valued member of
the Woolgoolga High cross country team. 
Thank you Baxter for always competing with distinction and
developing into such a wonderful role model for the younger
Woolgoolga High students.
 

 Year 12, 2023 Year 7, 2018



GREAT BOWLS OF FIRE

In a shocking twist of fate, three brave lads from Woolgoolga High School's Year 11, Callum
Hodgkinson (Skip), Scott Priest, and Navrin Connor, embarked on a lawn bowls adventure to
Glenbrook Bowls Club, Penrith for the NSW schools state finals over two days Wednesday 16th and
Thursday 17th August as a part of the top 16 teams in NSW. Accompanied by the carefully selected
staff member Dylan Kinninmont and their coach Brenton Merchant (the old fella) from the CEX
bowls club.

Armed with their trusty bowls and a formidable spirit, the trio managed to achieve the unthinkable
- a clean sweep of losses in every single game they played! It was as if they had a secret pact with
the grass to make it more challenging for them, and boy, did the grass deliver! 

The competition might have eluded them, but their sportsmanship and determination were nothing
short of legendary. Navrin, with his wildly optimistic shot selections, left bystanders wondering if he
was aiming for the next postcode. Scott, displaying incredible malleability, managed to turn into the
top 8 drive bowlers in the state, inadvertently demonstrating the true meaning of "rolling with the
punches." Meanwhile, Callum's impeccable ability to find the only gap amongst the bowls with his
draw was simply awe-inspiring, saving the multiple points in every match.

Comments from Brenton Merchant (CEX Coach)
“Firstly, they did very well to get to this level.

Secondly, they were playing against players that were much more experienced. Some are included
in the Australian Junior Bowls squad. Although they did not win a game, their performance on the
green and off was exemplary.

They were getting beaten convincingly. There was no throwing of equipment, bursts of cursing or
bad behavior at all.
Takes a lot of self-control to do this when you are being badly beaten over and over again.

I am proud to say I have coached and assisted them. They were great in every way.”
Despite it all, their smiles remained as unbreakable as their losing streak, inspiring awe in the face
of adversity. It's safe to say that their presence alone turned the event into an unforgettable
spectacle, reminding us all that sometimes the real victory lies in the journey, not the destination.
Kudos to Callum, Scott, and Navrin for teaching us that even the most epic failures can leave a
lasting impression and a heck of a story to tell!

SPORT 
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Molly Combines Nursing Job with TVET course
Congratulations to Year 11 student Molly Cohen who has 
recently secured part time work at Coffs Harbour Masonic 
Retirement Village while studying her TVET Certificate III 
Assistant in Nursing course. In preparation for her upcoming 
work placement for her course, Molly contacted staff at the 
aged care facility to obtain some experience working in the 
aged care industry prior to undertaking her 2-week work 
placement at Coffs Harbour Base Hospital. Molly successfully 
secured casual work at the aged care facility and commenced 
her first nursing shift on August 8. Molly says she is loving 
her new job at the aged care facility, where she provides 
personal care and social support to residents of the facility, 
who love having a new young person around to care for 
them and to talk to. “You kind of become their family and 
hang out with the residents,” Molly said. “It’s a hard job, but I like it.”
Molly says she has always wanted to work in the medical field, and her work at the aged care facility
combined with her Certificate III Assistant in Nursing will set her up to achieve her career aspiration
of becoming a Register Nurse (RN).
Molly’s TVET teacher Lucy Downey said she was so proud of how far Molly had come since starting
the Certificate III Assistant in Nursing course.
“She was so shy when she first started the course, and now she is independently working and
assisting aged care residents and using her own initiative.
“Her confidence has skyrocketed. I am so proud of the fact that she has done this.” 
Well done Molly and we wish you all the best with your Nursing career!!!

CAREERS 
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Congratulations to 19 Students who successfully obtained their White Card yesterday, 24th
August 2023.  "Safe at Work and getting Safely Home".

WHITE CARD COURSE
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CAREERS 
Start Your Future Metal Fabrication/Engineering course at Grafton
TAFE

Year 10 students Tully Darbin,  Jaxson Fulton,  Izaac Waghorn and
Lachie Doyle have been enjoying participating in the Educational
Pathways Program (EPP) Start Your Future Metal
Fabrication/Engineering course at Grafton TAFE one day a week.  The
students commenced this free course in Term 2 and enjoyed it  so much
that they decided to participate in it  again in Term 3!
As part of the course,  the students have received Cigweld welding
gloves and a welding helmet for free and have been welding products
themselves which they can take home, including a metal toolbox.  The
Start Your Future courses get students out of the school setting and
into TAFE-style learning.  The Metal Fabrication/Engineering course
provides students with practical demonstrations from highly qualified
teaching staff  and the opportunity for students to participate in
hands-on activities to gain insight and knowledge in the engineering
industry.  The course educates students on Workplace safety,   How to
safely use and maintain tools and equipment,  an Introduction into
project planning,  measuring and cutting metal ,  and an Introduction to
welding.  Course outcomes include students making informed career
choices to access VET options l ike SBATs and VET at school or
transitioning to study TAFE NSW and students developing individual
learning plans identifying courses and study options l inked to their
preferred careers.  Upcoming Start Your Future courses on offer at
Grafton TAFE for Term 4 include Automotive,  Early Childhood
Education and Care,  Barbering,  and Animal Care.  To express your
interest in these Term 4 courses please visit  the Careers staff  in the
Library office.

University of Sydney Visit
Student ambassadors from The University of Sydney travelled to our region and visited our school on
August 17 and spoke with Year 10 and senior students interested in a university pathway or in
attending The University of Sydney after school. The student ambassadors discussed study options at
the university, subject selection preparation, student visits to the university, what uni life is about,
different university societies that students can join, jobs available on campus, areas of study,
combining university degrees, the university calendar of study and much more. Students were
encouraged to create their ‘SIM’ (strengths, interests, motivation) and follow this to work out their
future career. Thank you to The University of Sydney staff and student ambassadors for this recent
visit for our students. The upcoming University of Sydney Open Day will occur on Saturday 26 August.
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CAREERS 

The 2024 NSW Government Infrastructure Traineeships applications are now open!

Who can apply:
- 2023 Year 12 Students
- 2022 Year 12 Graduates
- Students who may not have completed Year 12 due to extenuating circumstances should also apply
for exemption consideration to the Year 12 completion criteria

Traineeships on offer include Certificate IV qualification in:
- Business
- Project Management
- Procurement & Contracting
All students are encouraged to apply. Traineeships commence February 2024.






UPCOMING CAREERS
EVENTS
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Job Vacancies 
Please visit the Woolgoolga High School
Careers website to obtain further information
about these new jobs.

Click on Workplace Learning then Vacancies &
Opportunities. (Please scroll down on the left
to see all vacancies): 

· Christmas Casual Helper at Bed Bath N’
Table, Coffs Harbour
· 2024 NSW Government Infrastructure
Traineeships at Coffs Harbour (Yr 12)
· Roof Plumbing Apprenticeship at Coffs
Harbour
· Signage Apprenticeship at Signarama, Coffs
Harbour
· Crew Members at Red Rooster Park Beach
Plaza & Coffs Harbour South
· Kitchen Hand at Pansabella Café & Wine Bar,
Coffs Harbour
· Metal Fabrication Apprenticeship at Coffs
Harbour
· Apprentice Electrician at Coffs Harbour
· Junior Receptionist at SMS Coffs Harbour
· Christmas Casual Sales Assistant at Angus
and Coote, Coffs Harbour
· Christmas Casual Sales Assistant at Prouds,
Coffs Harbour
· Junior at Allview Windows and Doors, Coffs
Harbour
· Pool Lifeguards at Woolgoolga
.  Casual staff at BCC Cinemas, Coffs Harbour

As well as having school Facebook and

Instagram Pages, we also have a school

Careers Facebook page. 
Stay up to date with upcoming careers

events, local job postings, university

application deadlines. 

Upcoming Careers
events

· Newcastle University Open Day
Sat 26 August
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/events/future-
students/newcastle-open-day2

· University of Technology Open Day
Sat 26 August-9am to 3pm
https://www.uts.edu.au/study/open-day

· The University of Sydney Open Day
Sat 26 August-9am to 3pm
https://openday.sydney.edu.au/

· CQ University Virtual Open Day
Thurs 31 August-4pm to 7pm
https://www.cqu.edu.au/open-days

· Start Your Future (YES +) Animal Care course
Thurs 31 August & 7 September
Grafton TAFE

· SCU Year 10 Masterclass
Thurs 31 August

· Start Your Future (YES +) Engineering course
Fri 1 & 8 September
Grafton TAFE

· University of NSW Open Day
Sat 2 September-9am to 4pm
https://www.unsw.edu.au/openday

· UAC Digital Let’s Chat-Applying to the Schools
Recommendation Scheme
Wed 6 September-6pm
https://uacdigital.easywebinar.live/registration-
srs2023

https://www.newcastle.edu.au/events/future-students/newcastle-open-day2
https://www.uts.edu.au/study/open-day
https://openday.sydney.edu.au/%20%C2%B7%20CQ%20University%20Virtual%20Open%20Day
https://openday.sydney.edu.au/%20%C2%B7%20CQ%20University%20Virtual%20Open%20Day
https://www.cqu.edu.au/open-days
https://www.unsw.edu.au/openday
https://uacdigital.easywebinar.live/registration-srs2023
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